
May 10, 2017: Village Board Special Meeting 
Minutes of the Special Meeting Sodus Point Village Board 
 
Mayor Tertinek called the special meeting to order at 4:02 PM 

Present: Mayor Tertinek, Trustee McDowell, Trustee Kennedy, Trustee Eckberg, Deputy Mayor Kallusch  
Public:  None  
 
Mayor Tertinek explained that the reason for the special meeting is to discuss the status of the Village sewer 
system.  The Board has to decide what the trigger point is to shut the system down. 
Trustee McDowell stated that his concern is that we don’t know what will truly happen if we shut down. 
 
The efforts have been focused on Maiden Lane, Clover St. 
The pump trucks have been running 24 hours a day.   
We loaned a trash pipe from Penfield Wastewater. 
DEC gave us the ok to pump from Maiden Lane back in the bay.  The Board agrees this will be a last resort. 
The main lift station has 4 pumps. 
1- out of commission 
1- barely working  
2 -working 
Trustee McDowell is planning on approving the purchase of new pumps. The Board agreed it is necessary. 
He also assured the Board that he felt that after the changes were made to the system in the next 2 days that the 
Village would not have to shut down Clover St. pump station yet. 
 
 
MOTION by Trustee Kennedy and seconded by Trustee McDowell to adjourn the meeting at 4:32PM 

Motion carried all voting aye.  

 

 
Tracy B Durham 
Clerk-Treasurer 


